
      April 2024 Newsletter      
Village of Stetsonville—Taylor Co. 
Clerk/Treasurer’s office is located 

on North side of library building, 105 N. Gershwin Street 
Phone 715-678-2191   

 E mail:  clerk@villageofstetsonvillewi.gov 
      
Spring has sprung, but that doesn’t mean we can’t get a 
spring snowstorm. The parking on street rule has expired, but 
please cooperate if there is a need to plow again! 
 

SPRING CLEANUP!!!!—The snow is melting and has revealed 
many messes in the village.  The compost site is located on 
the Southeast corner of the village East of the water tower.  
Allowed are grass clippings, leaves, flowerbed/garden debris, 
twigs and small branches less than 4” in diameter.  NOT 
ALLOWED-PLASTIC POTS, BAGS, LOGS GREATER THAN 4” IN 
DIAMETER, GARBAGE.  PLEASE TAKE CARE TO KEEP THE SITE 
OPEN-YOUR COOPERATION IS APPRECIATED! 
 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE ORDINANCE-
prohibits accumulation of litter, rubbish or debris on your 
property—this includes discarded furniture, non-functioning 
appliances, regular garbage/recyclables, metal and wood 
scraps, or any trash that presents a blighted appearance on the 
property of which tends to decrease the value of neighboring 
properties.  Buildings are to remain in good repair as well.   We 
all want our village to be a tidy place we can be proud to live.  
Notices will be sent to the offending owners of property 
when violations are observed.  Penalties will be imposed for 
failing to clean up the property. 

“BE A GOOD NEIGHBOR!” 

     
Mark your calendars for summer village wide  

garage sale-----   (June 6/7, 2024) 

Call this office if you want to be included in village wide ad! 

 

 
 
Post office—the postal service has changed their routes.  
The mail is dropped off at approximately 6 am here in 
Stetsonville and then heads north for other drop-offs, and 
then on way back picks up the mail from the first 
drops….this means that our only outgoing mail pickup is 
about 8-8:30 am.  There is no afternoon pickup any 
more.  Please keep this in mind when paying your utility 
bills…a good reason to sign up for emailing of utility bills 
and automatic withdrawal for the payments.   
See form on back of this page to sign up for this! 
 
 

Stetsonville Fire Dept. Pancake Breakfast 
Sunday, April 21, 2024, 7 am to 1 pm 

Taylor County Appliances and 

Electronics Collection along with 

CLEAN SWEEP 

Saturday, May 11, 2024  

at Taylor Co Fairgrounds 

 SEE ENCLOSED FLYER 
 

Pool Pass—Village of Stetsonville residents are able to 
purchase a family/individual season pass at the Medford City 
Pool at a reduced rate.  Contact Medford City Clerk’s office to 
purchase your season pass.   
 
 
 

Jean M. Thomsen Memorial Library Hours 
  Mon.-Thurs.:  11 am to 5 pm 
  Friday:           Noon to 4 pm 
Please call for delivery or pickup by appointment if you are unable 
to visit the library at these times.   Phone 715-678-2892 

****************************************************** 

Assessor Information * Mike Schnautz  
Phone 715-266-2409 office/715-661-0160 cell 

Open Book                          May 6, 2024; 4 pm to 6 pm 
Board of Review       May 13, 2024; 4 pm to 6 pm 
 

Both events are held at the Jean M. Thomsen Memorial 
library’s community room. 

 

It’s a dog’s life!          Thank you to those 

who have taken care of licensing your pet.  Licenses expired on 
3/31/2024.  A valid rabies certificate is needed to get your dog 
tags.  If you do not have the dog that I have on record from last 
year, please let me know so that I can update my records.  State 
statute 174.12 requires dogs to be licensed---a list of unlicensed 
dogs are to be turned into the Taylor County District Attorney’s 
office.  A fine of $169 is imposed for each unlicensed dog. ALSO--
PLEASE PICK UP YOUR DOG POOP when walking your dog on 
streets—it’s just common courtesy to clean up after your best 
friend!!! *** Once your dog is off of your property,  he/she is to be 
on a leash.   
 
 

Thought for day:   
         8 things to remember when going through tough times--- 

1.  Everything can and will change. 
2. You’ve overcome challenges before. 
3. It’s a learning experience. 
4. Not getting what you want can be a blessing! 
5. Allow yourself to have some fun. 
6. Being kind to yourself is the best medicine. 
7. Other people’s negativity isn’t worth worrying about. 
8. And there is always, always, something to be thankful 

for. 
 
 
This is your newsletter!  If you have an item to include, please contact 
this office 715-678-2191 or email clerk@villageofstetsonvillewi.gov 
 

Jan Tischendorf, Clerk/Treasurer 
       

4/2024 VOS 
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